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February 19, 2020 

The Honorable Eugene Scalia 
Secretary of Labor 
U.S. Department of Labor 
200 Constitution Ave. NW 
Washington, DC 20210 

Dear Secretary Scalia: 

We write to strongly oppose the Department of Labor's (DOL or the Department) proposed 
regulation, "Equal Participation of Faith-Based Organizations in the Department of Labor's 
Programs and Activities: Implementation of Executive Order 13831," which was published in 
the Federal Register on January 17, 2020. The proposed regulation-developed under the guise 
of religious liberty-is actually an attack on religious freedom that would open the door to 
federally-funded discrimination. The proposed rule drastically expands religious exemptions that 
could provide organizations that receive federal funds a license to discriminate against 
employees and beneficiaries who are LGBTQIA+ and women, and lifts protections designed to 
insure beneficiaries are not forced to participate in a religion not their own. We demand the 
Department immediately withdraw this proposed rule. 

1. The Proposed Rule Would Allow Religious Organizations to Use Federal Funding to

Discriminate Against Beneficiaries

We are deeply concerned that by expanding religious exemptions, the Administration's proposed 
rule would allow faith-based organizations to discriminate against employees because of their 
sex, sexual orientation, or gender identity. The proposed rule would allow faith-based entities to 
make employment decisions on the "basis of [their employees'] acceptance to or adherence to 
the religious requirements or standards of the organization, but not on the basis of any other 
protected characteristic." There appear to be no guardrails to ensure faith-based providers 
receiving taxpayer funds do not use religion as a pretext to discriminate when making 
employment decisions. 

This proposed rule will exacerbate ongoing forms of discrimination and harassment against the 
LGBTQIA+ community. In a 2017 nationally representative survey reporting harassment in the 
LGBTQ community, 20 percent of LGBTQ people said they were discriminated against when 
applying for jobs. 1 In the same survey, nearly 60 percent of LGBTQ people agreed with the 
statement, "LGBTQ people where I live have fewer employment opportunities."2 In a March 
2018 report on LGBTQ poverty and economic justice, between 15 percent and 43 percent of 

1 https://www .npr.org/documents/2017 /nov/npr-discrim ination-lgbtq-final. pdf 
2 Id. 








